From: Patricia Morison Sent: 06 June 2019 09:50

To: Fowler, David

Subject: OBJECTION to planning application for Old Police Station Plannong Application 2019/2375/P

Dear David Fowler

I write to object to the scheme which is entirely inappropriate on so many grounds. Hampstead does not need another primary school, and the application flies in the face of the Council's guidelines and policies relating to schools in the borough, pollution and traffic management.

To take just one of the mistaken claims for the school moving here: Abacus simply cannot control parental desire to drive small children to a school which for many families will be impractical to walk to as it is too far. Abacus' claims in this respect are sheer baloney. As a Hampstead parent who <u>did</u> walk my child to a local school, I know absolutely that parents will drive even if they live 10 minutes' walk away. Yeet this school's catchment area extends miles beyond this proposed site.

This reapplication MUST be turned down in the interests of Hampstead residents.

Yours sincerely

Patricia Morison